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INT. NO. 1005
By: The Speaker (Council Member Vallone), Council Members Foster and Robinson; also Council Members O’Donovan, Sabini and Abel

TITLE:
In relation to a street name, Christopher Santora Way, Borough of Queens.

INTENT:
This legislation would add, through the posting of an additional sign, the name “Christopher Santora Way” on 33rd Road between 21st Street and 23rd Street.

COMMENT:
The following biographical material was provided by the office of Assemblyman Michael N. Gianaris.

Christopher Alexander Santora was born in Long Island City, Queens, New York, to Alexander and Maureen Santora, on September 19, 1977. He was the only son of the five children born to the Santora family. The family lived in the Queensview Homes housing development on 33rd Road. Christopher attended local schools, Public School 166, Intermediate School 227 (The Louis Armstrong School), and Bayside High School. He later attended Queens College from which he graduated in June 2000.

After college, Christopher was a substitute teacher at Intermediate School 10 for several months. In teaching, he was following in his mother’s footsteps, becoming the seventh teacher in the Santora family. Christopher loved teaching but he longed to become a firefighter as his father had. Alexander Santora was a member of the New York City Fire Department (FDNY) for forty years before retiring in 2000 as a Deputy Chief.

Christopher applied to, and was accepted by, the FDNY Fire Academy on February 4, 2001 and was one of the 148 cadets who comprised the first class of 2001. He graduated from the Academy on July 23, 2001 and was assigned to Engine Company 54 in midtown Manhattan.

Early on September 11, 2001, Engine Company 54 was called to answer the emergency brought about by the terrorist attack on the World Trade Center. Christopher Santora was one of the more than 250 firefighters who gave their lives trying to save people who were trapped in the burning towers. He was survived by his parents, four sisters, Jennifer, Patricia, Kathleen, and Megan, and, a grandfather George Crethan. In recognition of Christopher Santora’s ultimate sacrifice for his community, it is fitting that 33rd Road, between 21st Street and 23rd Street, where he resided his entire life, be named “Christopher Santora Way” in his honor.

UPDATE:
On December 18, 2001 the Committee on Parks, Recreation, Cultural Affairs and International Intergroup Relations adopted Int. No. 1005 by a vote of 7:0:0.
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